Police Committee

Personnel-Budget—Finance Committee

Meeting Minutes

November 18, 2002

Chair Kempkes called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM, Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips. Committee members present: Mr. Namtzu, Mr. Kempkes, and Mr. Fahl. Committee member absent:  Mrs. Satterwhite. Council member invited to attend:  Mr. Lasee.

Others present: Mayor Boho, Lee V. Lamoreaux, Rene’e Schufelt, Jay Reinke, Cindy Lobermeier, Pat Melby, Greg Thieme, Carol Kind, Mark Dittel, Becky Dittel, Nan Zimmermann, Joan Pisca, Officer Lobermeier, Patti Wenzel, Police Chief Moore, Boni Engeldinger, Officer Rose, Officer Holm, John Hendricks.

The following are comments during the Public Comment section of this meeting:

Mr. Dittel: Presented petitions, and a informational sheet in support of the school crossing guard job position.

Mr. Thieme: I have high praise for the concern and responsibility shown by Carol Kind in the job position of crossing guard.

Mr. Kempkes: This committee does not question the value of the crossing guard job position.

Mrs. Zimmermann: Mrs. Kind keeps the traffic flowing smoothly and protects our children.

Mr. Reinke: I concur with comments regarding the importance of the crossing guard job position.

Mayor Boho: I have received several calls from people supporting the need for the crossing guard job position.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to convene into closed session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85(l)(b), considered dismissal of city employee. Committee members voting aye: Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Fahl, and Mr. Namtzu. Committee members voting nay: None. Carried. 7:19 PM.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to reconvene into open session. Authority: Wisconsin State Statute 19.85(2). Committee members voting aye: Mr. Kempkes, Mr. Fahl, and Mr. Namtzu. Committee members voting nay: None. Carried. 7:30 PM.

Committee members affirmed action taken during the closed session regarding dismissal of a city employee from a job position no longer needed.

Others present at the open session of the meeting: Assistant Police Chief Lobermeier, Police 
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Chief Moore, Officer Helm, Officer Rose, Cindy Lobermeier, and Boni Engeldinger.

Clerk-Treasurer Lamoreaux informed committee members of the amount of $1,200.00 charged for research and findings of asbestos in the former city hall building. This was not budgeted for in Budget Year 2002. Mr. Lamoreaux further informed committee members of $5,000.00 (estimate) to be placed in the Year 2003 Budget for the survey and findings of assets and liabilities of the City of Phillips. This project relates to state direction to auditors responsible for audit, in this case, of City of Phillips operations.

The following are comments/discussion items related to the proposed Year 2003 police Department Budget:

1. Tighten manpower scheduling to reduce labor costs.

2. Consider cutting back operating hours from 24 hour coverage to ?????? .

3. Committee members stressed the need to hold the department budget for Year 2003 at $400,000.00. There was further discussion to hold the department budget at $425,000.00.

4. Reduce the clerical position to 10 hours a week.

5. Chief Moore emphasized the need for full time clerical (secretarial) support.

6. Chief Moore stated that documentation (generated reports) are needed to protect the department against possible lawsuits, among other things. Cases in point within the recent past:  Charges of a wrongful death and use of excessive force by an officer.

7. Mr. Kempkes stated that training of officers should not exceed 24 hours per year, per officer. A solid control over overtime is also needed.

Motion by Mr. Fahl, seconded by Mr. Namtzu to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:39 PM.

Lee V. Lamoreaux

City Clerk-Treasurer

